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MORNING WORSHIP – MARCH 23, 2014 – LENT III  

The service of worship begins with the music of the organ 

Preludes 

 

Improvisation, Op. 150, no. 4 
Meine seele erhebt den Herren 

Camille Saint-Saens 
Johann Sebastian Bach 

Processional 35 – Worship the Lord in the beauty of holiness (Was Labet) 

Call to Worship  The Rev. Sam Lee  

Introit – (congregation seated)  
                                       Mine eyes are ever looking unto the Lord 

Catherine Palmer 

Mine eyes are ever looking unto the Lord for He shall pluck my feet out of the net. 
Look thou upon me, and have mercy upon me, for I am desolate and in misery.  
Unto Thee, O Lord, do I lift up my soul. My God, in Thee have I trusted, let me not 
be confounded.  Gloria. 

Invocation and The Lord’s Prayer (sung Amen)      The Rev. Sam Lee  
(Please see inside front cover of the hymn book.) 

Responsive Psalm 95 (OT p.608-9) The Rev. Deborah Ban 
Gloria Patri - Glory be to the Father, and to the Son and to the Holy Ghost;  
         As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be, world without end.  Amen. 
Hymn 749 – Jesus loves me (Jesus loves me) 

Prayer with the Children&Children’s Atlas The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes & Sharon 

Announcements 
Holy Scripture  

              Exodus 17:1-7 (OT p.70-1)  
              John 4:5-26 (NT p.97-8) 

The Rev. Deborah Ban 

Solo – Pardon us, gracious Lord Johann Sebastian Bach 

Margaret Terry, mezzo soprano 

Pastoral Prayer (seated) The Rev. Dale Rose 

Choral Response                                                                             C.M. Palmer 
Grant us wisdom; grant us courage for the living of our days.    

Offering – For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who  
                  believes in him may not perish but may have eternal life. (John 3:16) 

Anthem  – Kyrie eleison (Messe Solonelle) Louis Vierne 
Kyrie eleison, Christe eleison,  
Kyrie eleison 

Lord have mercy. Christ have mercy.  
Lord have mercy. 

The accompaniment for the Kyrie eleison from the Messe Solonnelle was written by Louis Vierne to utilize 
two organs. The work begins with a fortissimo introduction from the Grand Orgue, and the entries of the 
choir are prepared by the playing of the Orgue de Choeur. The work continues the interplay between the 
instruments with the Grand Orgue, represented here at Yorkminster Park by the Great and Swell divisions 
and with the Orgue de Choeur played on the Choir and Positiv divisions. 

Doxology Hymn 766 

Hymn 436 – I heard the voice of Jesus say (Kingsfold) 

Sermon –    Listening to Jesus – In Sprit and in Truth The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Recessional Hymn 375 – Lead on, O King eternal (Lancashire) 
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Benediction   

Choral Amen (Smith of Durham)  

Postlude Improvisation, Op. 150, no. 7 Camille Saint-Saens 
 

 
Soloists:  

Jessica Willingham, soprano; Dawn King, soprano; Margaret Terry, mezzo soprano 
Martin Houtman, tenor; Stephen King, baritone 

Christel Wiens, Associate Musician 

 

The Memorial Bells will peal for five minutes following the Postlude. 
*SHB – Supplementary Hymn Book “Sing to God’s Glory” 

SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
The flowers in the Sanctuary today are dedicated to the glory of God  

and placed in celebration of the birthday of our niece  

MEGHAN McBRIDE 
by Hope and Fraser Hambly 

 

The rose on the communion table is for Noriko and Matthew Harris who welcome their son 
Evan William Harris born on March 7, 2014 

PRAYERS 
Immediately following the morning worship service, Prayers for Healing and Blessing will 
be offered in the Centennial Chapel, which is located in the south transcept beneath the 
south balcony, for all who wish a lay leader to pray with them.  If you (or someone you 
know) are going through a difficult time, members of the Pastoral Care Committee are 
present in the Chapel to offer PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND BLESSING each Sunday, 
following the morning worship service. Your prayers are confidential unless you request 
they be shared with our Pastoral Care staff. You may also submit a request for prayer on 
the Welcome card and place it in the offering plate or hand it to an usher or minister. 

WELCOME TO THE REV. DEBORAH A. BAN 

We are delighted to welcome the Rev. Deborah A. Ban to our ministry team and to the 
Chancel today.  After a period of prayerful and thoughtful discernment, the Board of 
Deacons appointed Deborah to a part-time interim position on the ministry team from 
March 20 to December 31, 2014.  Deborah has a passion for discipleship and is already 
using her gifts to strengthen this aspect of our ministry.  Deborah holds a Master of 
Divinity from McMaster Divinity College and has served on pastoral teams in Windsor, 
Mississauga, Kingston and Denver, Colorado.  Deborah‟s husband, the Rev. Craig 
Rumble, is the Minister of Markham Baptist Church.  Let us welcome Deborah warmly and 
keep her in our prayers as she begins to serve Christ in our midst.  

SAVE THE DATES  Contact Judy MacDonald at 416-225-8295. 

  June 12 – Stratford Bus Trip “Crazy for You”  Lunch at Keystone Alley. Cost: $160. 

  October 16 – Shaw Festival Bus Trip (Niagara-on-the-Lake)  “Philadelphia Story”  
                          Lunch at the Prince of Wales. Cost: $150.  
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EVENING SERVICE 
The service of worship begins with the music of the organ. 

Preludes Prière à Notre Dame 
Voluntary in B flat 

Léon Böellemann 
Jonathan Battishill 

Processional Hymn 2 – All people that on earth do dwell (Old 100th) 

Call to Worship  The Rev. Dale Rose 

Introit – Try me, O God James Nares 
Try me, try me, O God, and seek the ground of my heart.   
Prove me and examine my thoughts.   
Look well if there be any way of wickedness in me, 
And lead me in the way everlasting.  Amen. 

Invocation and The Lord’s Prayer (sung Amen)   
                                                                     (Please see the inside cover of the hymn book.)  

Holy Scripture - Isaiah 30:15-22 (OT p.729-730)  
Matthew 26:36-46 (NT p.31)  

Pastoral Prayer  The Rev. Dale Rose 

Choral Response   G. Thalben Ball 
Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on Thee.  Amen. 

Announcements and Offering  

Anthem – O Lord, the maker of all thing William Mundy 
O Lord, the maker of all thing, We praie Thee nowe in this evening Us to defende 
through Thy mercie From all deceite of our enemie. Let neither us deluded be, Good 
Lord, with dream or fantasie; Our harts waking in Thee Thou keepe That we in sinne 
fall not on sleepe. O Father, through Thy blessed Sonne, Grant us this our petition, 
To whom, with the Holy Ghost alwaies, In heaven and earthe be laud and praise. 

Prayer of Dedication  
Hymn 398 – Thy kingdom come! (Irish) 

Sermon – Teach us to Pray – Thy Kingdom Come The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Hymn *SHB 19 –  Creation’s Lord, we give Thee thanks (Wareham) 

Benediction 

Choral Amen (Reading) 

Choir Recessional - Nunc Dimittis with Antiphon                (Mode III.4, chant C.M. Palmer) 
Save us, O Lord, while waking, and guard us while sleeping; that awake we may 
watch with Thee, and asleep we may rest in peace. Lord, now lettest thou thy 
servant depart in peace, according to thy word; for mine eyes have seen thy 
salvation, which thou hast prepared before the face of all people; to be a light to 
lighten the Gentiles, and to be the glory of thy people Israel. Gloria. 

Thursday April 3rd   12:30 pm  Friendship Room 
Afternoon Mission Fellowship 
Join us in welcoming home our Partner In Mission, Rupen 
Das, from Beirut, Lebanon. He will share what God is doing in 
the midst of the Syrian crisis. 
Bring a lunch. Tea will be provided. All are welcome. 
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VISITORS 
Whatever your religious background, and however you have come to be with us, we 
welcome you to Yorkminster Park Baptist Church. We hope that you will feel comforted and 
fulfilled, and that you will be strengthened to meet the challenges of your daily lives. Please 
fill out the Welcome card you find in the pew. Place the card in the offering plate or hand it 
to an usher or minister.  

 City Parking at Alvin Ave. (one street east of Yonge & St. Clair) provides free parking 
Sunday morning until 12:45 pm. Have your ticket stamped in the Narthex.  

 The morning service is webcast live and archived on our website.  
 All morning and evening worship services are recorded on CDs, which may be 

obtained from the Audio Desk in the Narthex.  
 Hearing assistance available. Please speak with our volunteer at the Narthex 

Information table. 
 A limited number of large-print Bibles and calendars are available for use in worship 

on the Narthex information table. If you would like one, please ask an usher.  
 Please find our quarterly newsletter on the Centre Hall, Narthex and South tables. 
 Following each morning worship service, we serve coffee and refreshments in the 

Narthex, reached through the Sanctuary. We invite you to participate with us.  
 If you have questions about baptisms, weddings, membership, or any other need we 

can respond to, please speak with the one of the ministers after the service or call 
the Church Office, 416-922-1167. And if you wish to know more about Yorkminster 
Park Baptist Church or to be included on our mailing list, please fill out the card you 
will find in the pew and give it to an usher or mail it to us. 

 Downstairs in the lower level, there are bulletin boards where we post some church-
related and community-related events. Next time you are in the lower level, take a 
moment and browse all of the events that are happening in our community.  

 For children: Nursery for newborn to 2 years old from 10:50 am and classes for 
toddlers to grade 5 after the Children’s Prayer. 

PILGRIMAGE OF SACRED SPACES  
Join William Maddox, Corey Keeble (Curator Emeritus, Royal Ontario Museum) and Peter 
Holmes on a pilgrimage to churches and other religious structures in the Niagara region.  
This two day tour will take us along both sides of the Niagara River on May 7 and 8.  The 
tour will focus on spaces in the twin towns of Niagara Falls and north towards Lake 
Ontario.  The tour will include one of the oldest churches in the province of Ontario, some 
quaint village churches, a college chapel, a building from half way round the world, as well 
as some strikingly modern structures on the American side.  The price will be announced 
shortly, but to register in advance, please contact Euan 
Ferguson eujoferguson@sympatico.ca  or 416-363-9900.   A passport is required.  The trip 
cost will include coach travel and one night‟s accommodation in a Niagara Falls hotel.  The 
pilgrimage is a wonderful opportunity to get to know each other better and to learn about 
and grow in one‟s faith. 

CHURCHES ON THE HILL FOOD BANK 
The Churches on-the-Hill Food Bank is in need of 3 volunteers who are available one 
Wednesday a month from 10:15am to 12:45pm.  Some basic familiarity with the computer 
and a friendly attitude are needed.  A commitment of 2 years would be appreciated (25 
sessions). Please contact Annette at   dukszta@sympatico.ca for more information. 

mailto:eujoferguson@sympatico.ca
mailto:dukszta@sympatico.ca
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HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

 Please see the latest Health Bulletin: “Memory Loss - What Is Normal” - available in 
the Narthex and Centre Hall. For more information on this topic or to discuss other 
health concerns, please contact Parish Nurse, Cathy Newman RN BScN CPMHNC 
at 416-922-1428/416-358-6453 or by email: parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com. 
All communications are strictly confidential.  

 Cathy is available Sundays, Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  
All communications are strictly confidential. 

PRAYERS IN THE CHAPEL.  Each Tuesday at 9:30 am, you are invited to join the 
Ministerial Staff as prayers are lifted to God for individuals, groups, ministry and mission 
organizations affiliated with Yorkminster Park. If you have a prayer request, please contact 
Rev. Dale Rose at 416-922-1240. A printed Prayer List is provided, and available upon 
request. "But with prayer, that blessed medicine, we are sustained." 

The Sanctuary is open for prayer and meditation on  
Tuesday and Thursday from 10am to 3pm and Wednesday 10am to 12:30pm. 

On behalf of the 10th Anniversary Team for Intriciti, we invite you to attend  
“A Decade of Integration” on April 1 from 5:15 – 6:45 pm at 
The Gallery in First Canadian Place. 
We are honoured to have Penny Hicks, Publisher of 
Maclean‟s Magazine, as our Master of Ceremonies. It is 
important to note that the event is not a fund raiser. Our 
intention is to celebrate, inspire vision and extend gratitude. 
RSVP: www.eventbrite.ca 
In Celebration, 
Alana 

HOLY WEEK 2014 (April 13 - 20) 
Devotional services will be held in Cameron Hall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday of Holy Week and a Footwashing and Tenebrae service will be held on 
Thursday at 7:30 p.m.  It will be an honour to welcome John Franklin as our guest 
preacher/leader throughout the week.  John is the Executive Director of the Christian Arts 
organization IMAGO and has been a professor and lecturer and resident scholar at several 
seminaries in our city. The work of IMAGO is a great source of encouragement and 
inspiration for Christians with a heart for the arts. 

We invite you to join us as 

The Sanfilippo Children's Research Foundation's Celebrates  

15 years and All That Jazz  Wednesday, April 23, 2014 
at the Paramount Event Centre, Vaughan  

The foundation was inspired by Len and Norma Linton‟s granddaughter, Elisa and her 
family‟s remarkable effort to find a cure for this very rare disease. Please continue to keep 
Elisa and the work of the foundation in your prayers.  

Tickets $170 each ($185 after April 4th, 2014) with $90 tax receipt 

Please contact Elisabeth at 416-223-1911 or email gala@alifeforelisa.org 

tel:416-922-1428
tel:416-358-6453
mailto:parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com
http://www.eventbrite.ca/
mailto:gala@alifeforelisa.org
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PRAYER SHAWL GROUP 
This group is an initiative of the Yorkminster Park Baptist Church Women.   

We meet at 7pm in the Friendship Room on the fourth Tuesday of the month. 
If you are interested in knitting or crocheting we encourage you to join us for an evening of 
fellowship and of creating shawls to be given to people in need of comfort.  In the two and 
a half years we have been meeting, approximately 140 shawls have been given out and 
are much appreciated by the recipients.  We welcome new people to join us and we would 
welcome back those who have not recently attended. 

If you are less experienced in these skills, assistance is available.   
Yarn and needles are also provided. 

Please consider joining us this coming Tuesday, March 25, 2014 at 7pm. 

GOD’S GIFT OF LIFE by Larry Beman   

A Lenten Study based on the Revised Common Lectionary  

Lent is a time of spiritual reflection and growth. For the fourth year, we will gather in groups 
of eight to ten in our homes, church, coffee shops and office cafeterias to encourage that 
growth.  
If you would like to join a group, there is still room in the following studies. For more 
information, contact Dale Rose at the church on 416-922-1420 or by email at 
drose@yorkminsterpark.com for more information. 
 

Sundays – 12:30 pm  
Location – Room 504 at YPBC 
Leader: Kathleen Wilson  
Host: Sam Lee 

Wednesdays – 7:30am  
Location – Marche, Brookfield Place 
(Yonge/Front Streets) 
Leader & Host: Alana Walker Carpenter 

Tuesdays – 10:00 am (Women’s Study)  
Location – Friendship Room at YPBC 
Leader & Host: Carol Belford 

Wednesdays – 6:30 pm  
Location:  Room 502 – YPBC 
Leader: Stuart Campbell 

Tuesdays – 7:00 pm 
Location – Yonge/St. Clair 
Leader: David Dorapalli    
Host: Danielle Ching 

Thursdays – 7:00 pm  
Location: YPBC – Room 502 
Leader: Paula Willis      
Host: Kim Aikenhead 

Wednesdays – 7:00 pm  
Location – Friendship Room at YPBC 
Leader: Peter Holmes 

Thursdays – 7:00 pm  
Location: Avenue Road/Hwy 401 
Leader: John Speller      
Host: Carol Voaden 

  
 

mailto:drose@yorkminsterpark.com
http://umcmemorial.com/483633.ihtml
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THIS WEEK AT YORKMINSTER PARK BAPTIST CHURCH 

Tuesday, March 25 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday, March 26 
 
 
 
 

 

Thursday, March 27 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday, March 28 

10:00am 
10:00am 
 
7:00pm 
 

12:30pm 
6:00pm 
6:30pm 
7:00pm 

 
 

12:00pm 
7:00pm 
 
7:00pm 
7:00pm 
7:30pm 
7:30pm 
 
6:00pm 
7:00pm 

Dorcas Group, Youth Zone Room 508 
Women‟s Prayer and Bible Study,  
Friendship Room 
Prayer Shawl Knitting, Friendship Room 

 
Noonday Organ Recital – William Maddox 
Out of the Cold, Gym and Heritage Room 
Lenten Bible Study, Friendship Room  
Lenten Bible Study,  
Administrative Boardroom 502 

 

Lenten Bible Study, Library 
House of Compassion Board Meeting,  
Red Boardroom 
Lenten Bible Study, Administrative Boardroom 502 
Lenten Bible Study, Avenue Rd/401 
Lenten Bible Study, Don Mills  
Senior Choir, Cameron Hall 
 
Youth Event, Cameron Hall 
YP Trailblazers Volleyball, Gym 

Next Sunday - March 30, 2014  
11:00am  The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 
12:00pm  Family Event, Friendship Room 
12:30pm  Lenten Bible Study, Room 504 
7:00pm    The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

BOARD OF MISSION 
CBM is excited to be sponsoring New Paths, a national conference April 4-5 on ministry 
with Canada‟s indigenous peoples. Pray for final preparations and a great interest and 
participation within the Canadian Baptist family. Remember presenters Terry LeBlanc 
(Indigenous Pathways), Cheryl Bear, Mark Buchanan and Stan Beardy in 
prayer. Registration: $50 by March 21. For more information, please contact CBM Director-at-
Large Blair Clark (bclark@cbmin.org or 905-821-3533, ext. 155). Some members of 
Yorkminster Park are hoping to attend. 

APRIL 20 8:00AM SUNRISE BREAKFAST VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Volunteers needed to assist CE Board members with preparations for the Easter Sunrise 
Breakfast.  We need two volunteers Friday, April 18, at noon to help with setting up the 
tables.  This will take approximately 2 hours.  We need 3 volunteers to assist with food 
preparation on Saturday, April 19 starting at 9:30am.  This will also be for roughly two 
hours.  On Sunday we will need 5 volunteers to help with serving and cleanup. Please 
contact Paula Willis at 416-925-2587 or email pemwillis@gmail.com if you are able to 
assist at any of the times above.  Thank you very much. 

mailto:pemwillis@gmail.com
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ART GALLERY – Doug Purdon “Capturing Light” until March 31 

Atmospheric effects of light and weather are the unifying theme of 
Purdon‟s seascapes, landscapes and cityscapes. Respected teacher, 
award-winner and artist-in-residence for Winsor & Newton in Ontario, 
Purdon is fluent in the techniques of watercolour, acrylic and oil. He is 
primarily known for his oils of sea and sky. 

 

Photographers at Yorkminster Park 
Yorkminster Park Gallery is pleased to present 
'Photography 2014' (July/August 2014) featuring works from 
our own congregation and friends. This will be a juried show 
with jurors: Paul Hill, Douglas Obright, and Henry Regehr. 
There is no entry fee, but you must apply. We hope you will 
participate and encourage other members and friends of 
YPBC. Entry forms are available in the gallery, narthex and 
church office. 

Entry Process and Deadline: 
Send an e-mail, no later than Friday April 25, 2014, to office@yorkminsterpark.com  with 
subject line „Photography Show Entry‟.  Include: name, address, telephone number and e-
mail address attaching no more than 2 digital images in jpg format. 
Please label your image files in the following manner: first name, last name, image #, 
image title.  Here is an example: John_Smith_1_Frog_in_Pond.jpg   The file name should 
not include characters such as #, $, & or other similar symbols.   

NOMINATIONS FOR MEMBERS OF BOARDS   

CHURCH ELECTIONS 2014-2015 
The Nominating Committee invites members of Yorkminster Park Baptist Church to submit 
nominations for election to the five Standing Boards of the Church.  Only members of the 
Church may nominate people to the Boards, or be nominated.  Each nomination must 
be submitted in writing and include the Nominee‟s Statement of Agreement to Serve if 
elected.  Appropriate nomination forms are available in the Narthex and the Centre Hall.  
Nominations must be submitted to the Chair of the Nominating Committee or left at the 
Church Office by Thursday April 24, 2014.  No nominations may be made from the floor 
at the Church Business Meeting in May. 
The number of members to be elected and the terms for which they will serve are: 
Board of Deacons       7 members for a three-year term 
          1 member for a one-year term 
Board of Music        4 members for a three-year term 
Board of Mission        4 members for a three-year term 
          1 member for a two-year term   
Board of Finance & Administration     4 members for a three-year term 
          1 member for a one-year term  
Board of Christian Education      4 members for a three-year term 
          1 member for a one-year term 
Kevin Carpenter - Chair, Nominating Committee 

mailto:office@yorkminsterpark.com
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UPCOMING SERVICES 

Baptismal Service will take place during our 11am service on April 13. If you are 
interested in being baptized and/or joining the church, please speak with one of the 
ministers. 

A service for Presentation of Infants and Dedication of Parents will be held during our 
11am service on May 11 (Mother‟s Day). If interested, please speak with one of the 
ministers. 

 

 YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sam – slee@yorkminsterpark.com/416-922-1519 

10:00am – Bible Study in Youth Zone 
11:15am – Youth go to Cameron Hall for Doxa after the Children‟s Moment* 

(*The 3rd Sunday of the month is Serve Sunday where youth are encouraged to use their 
gifts to serve the church.  Youth are encouraged to remain and participate in the morning 

worship service. Please speak with Sam for details. )  

 

March 28, 6pm – Taco Friday. Contact Sam for details. 
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